2020 started as any other year – new members joining, making a start on new badges and looking forward to winter camps, with units making plans for various adventures in the coming months.  In February many of our members attended the Region “Celebrate!” event at the NEC for World Thinking Day and enjoyed lots of activities from fun fair rides to international crafts and meeting exotic animals to disco dancing.

March saw us all have to stop our normal weekly in person meetings but some units were straight on to Zoom with others following suit as time went on.  The baking badge continued to be a firm favourite to complete at home and there were even one or two virtual sleepovers!  Despite the adaptations needed, the girls really appreciated the continuity of routine and still being able to see their Guiding friends.  One of our Leaders was rewarded for her efforts in maintaining this normality under difficult circumstances with a letter of praise from the local MP and a nomination in Good Housekeeping magazine’s National Treasures feature.  

Later in the year as restrictions eased there were outdoor face to face meetings including scavenger hunts, camp fires, chip walks, climbing and outdoor cinema. We also continued with some community work including collecting items to donate the foodbank.  One unit undertook to make and sell face masks raising several thousand pounds for local charities – an amazing achievement I think you’ll agree!

Well done to all our volunteers and young members who have coped so admirably in challenging times.  Here’s to a great 2021!
